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GENERAL UPDATES 
 

The Victoria Falls Hotel has advised that their swimming pool will be closed from 01 July to 30 September for 

restoration work. During this time, in-house guests will have access to the swimming pool at sister hotel, 

Elephant Hills Resort, and will include a complimentary beverage offering and shuttle service to and from the 

hotel. 

 

Camp Hwange’s refurbishment has been completed. The main area of the camp has been expanded with the 

addition of a new thatched area at the front looking towards the waterhole, and with new furniture, lighting and 

flow. Just off the main area a small pool and elevated pool deck have been added. The public area also has a 

newly built history library and museum. The guest tents have been lightened and brightened with new ‘open 

view’ panels on the tent front maximising views to the waterhole, and new fabrics, furniture and decor (from 

local Zimbabwean artists) have been added to update the rooms’ overall feel. The guest bathrooms have been 

completely redone with new showers, new dual vanities, new cupboards and cabinetry, new lighting and a new 

range of amenities. The new airstrip is fully operational now and just 15 minutes’ drive from camp. 
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